
SSM 50788 - 2022 F150 Lightning - Phone-As-A-Key Feature Not Enabled 
 
2022 F-150 Lightning vehicles equipped with the Phone-as-a-Key feature will require a software 
update to enable this feature, which is expected to deploy to vehicles via an over-the-air (OTA) 
software update late summer of 2022. This feature is currently not enabled, and customers will not 
have the option to set up Phone-as-a-Key upon vehicle delivery. No repairs should be attempted at 
this time. To ensure vehicles can receive OTA software updates, customers should make sure their 
Vehicle Connectivity Settings are set to ON. Additionally, a software update for the remote function 
actuator (RFA) module is expected to be available in Ford Diagnosis and Repair System (FDRS). 
Continue to monitor OASIS for updates. 
 
APPLICABLE VEHICLES 
 2022 TRUCK: FD P702N F150 
 


